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December 22, 2010

Cindy Meyer, President

Washington Association of Building Officials

PO Box 7310

Olympia, WA  98507

Dear Cindy:

Thank you for your response to our letter regarding some minor concerns about the draft Building Safety Mutual Aid legislation.  The Washington Fire Chiefs Association (WFC) appreciates your willingness to address our concerns and to work with us to ensure that all parties are satisfied with the final proposal.

The WFC reviewed and discussed your letter at our most recent Legislative Committee meeting.  We were happy to see your concurrence with our suggestion to strengthen the bill language regarding existing mutual aid systems in Section 1(5), as well as your explanation on the voluntary nature of the proposal outlined in Section 2(7).  

Additionally, thank you for the explanation regarding your desire to use the term “emergency responder.”  We understand your willingness to make this proposal fit easily with existing law, and we readily acknowledge the significant contribution building safety officials make in the aftermath of emergencies.  Nonetheless, we continue to feel that inclusion of such officials under the umbrella of “emergency responders” unnecessarily conflates “first responders” with those who provide assistance after the initial response, however soon after that may be.  Accordingly, in order to capture both the significance of building safety officials as well as the distinction between them and first responders, the WFC respectfully suggests that one of several other terms be used:  “post-emergency responder” or “building safety responder.”  We feel that these terms adequately reflect the intent of the legislation as well as the considerable contributions made by building safety officials.

As we stated in our last letter, none of these concerns should be read as a withdrawal or even a wavering of our support for WABO’s efforts with this proposal.  It is fully the intention of the WFC to support WABO as this bill moves forward.  Assuming we can come to agreement on the terms, the WFC will likely be willing to testify in support of the bill.  Unfortunately, if such agreement cannot be reached, we would likely have to testify with concerns about the use of the term “emergency responder.”

Again, thank you for taking the lead on this important issue.  We look forward to continuing to work with you in the coming weeks and months to perfect this proposal.  Please be in touch with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,
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